
13 Mar 15 
 
Bingo: 
This takes place tonight at 7.30pm in the village hall with cash prizes, a raffle and 
licensed bar. All proceeds go to Moggerhanger Village Hall charity. For further 
information contact Betty on 01767 640734, Jackie on 01767 640790 or Carolyn on 
01767 640727. Please note this event is open to all. 
 
Coffee Break: 
Don’t forget this weekly event for Mums and Dads every Wednesday during term-
time from 9am to 10am and longer if wanted (the shop is open until noon). Tea or 
coffee and biscuits cost just 50p. 
 
Tea Dance: 
Every Thursday at 2.30pm in the village hall. This will be a weekly 2 hour event and 
costs just £5 per person. Contact Nigel@footstepsschoolofdancing.co.uk or call 
01462 673895 
 

Parish Council: 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 18, at 7.30pm in the village hall. 
This will be the annual open Parish meeting. 

 
Moggerhanger Park: 
Quiz Night to be held on Friday, March 20 at 7.30pm in the Woodland Café. Teams 
of 6 people at a cost of £5 per person. Entry fee includes a glass of wine and 
nibbles. Contact Kate Henderson on 01234 838610 or email 
henderson641@btinternet.com  
 
Coffee Morning: 
Miss Matthews invites you to an Easter coffee morning, on Saturday, March 28, at 
Village Farm, 4 St Johns Road, from 10.30am. There will be stalls, a raffle, tea and 
coffee served during the morning. All proceeds in aid of Magpus Air Ambulance and 
MS Therapy Centre Bedford. 
 
Easter Egg Hunt: 
On Saturday, April 4 Moggerhanger Meeting Place and Shop will be holding this 
event again with children’s activities, so come and find your Easter eggs and have 
other fun too. Any mums and dads who can help on the day or who want to organise 
an activity will be very welcome. Please phone Dorothy on 01767 640242 or Judith 
on 01767 640124. 
 
100+ Club Draw: 
The draw for March took place at the St John’s Church coffee morning on Tuesday 
March 3. There are 5 monthly prizes of £20, £15, £10, £10, £5. The winners this 
month were Mr Roger Allen, Mrs Pat Reynolds, Mr Mike Key, Mr George Elmer and 
Mrs Margaret Molloy. The next draw will be held on Tuesday, April 7. 
 
Whist:  
Held last Friday with MC Mr Ian Collis. The winners were Mrs E Flint, Mrs I Byrne, 
Mrs R Burns, Mr T Beck, Mrs E Bridge, Mr R Snell, Mr P Mitchell, Mr C Livings and 
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Mr I Collis. Raffle winners were Mr I Collis, Mr T Harper, Mrs I Byrne, Mr C Strange 
and Mr K Gallighan. The next whist drive will be held on Friday, March 20, in the 
village hall at 7.30pm. 
 
Church Services: 
St John the Evangelist, 9am family service. Preceded by breakfast at 8.15am for 
anyone who would wish to attend, cooked by the vicar’s husband David. 


